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reetings from Romania. We concluded the 
second week of street JeonDo (Witnessing) of 
this year, 2014, with great enthusiasm, a 

revived spirit and a lot of hope for the future and for 
Romania Providence. We felt this past week that 
things have settled down more in terms of the way 
we organize time and responsibility from the view of 
the whole and from individual point of view, thus, 
we had many lectures during the week and a slight 
increase of number of guests coming for 
Introduction.  

The end of the week, we were blessed with amazing 
weather, Heavenly Parents wanting us to challenge 
and grow more, temperatures dropped and the 

blizzard started on Friday evening, one day before 
the workshop. We were happy to have this 
opportunity to properly see who truly has desire to 
study Divine Principle and who doesn’t. The 
workshop started 10 minutes late, but full of energy, 
as from 9 new guests invited 5 came and 3 remained 
until the end of the program, also making 
appointments for next week. 

Our lecturers offered fiery lectures, conveying True 
Parent’s teachings with practical examples and also 
a small game to show the importance of purity, 
which concluded the Human Fall lecture with a 
strong feeling of responsibility in our guest’s hearts. 
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After the lectures, we shared lunch together, 
starting with a sincere prayer from our MC, and 
afterwards we had Happy Day, a one hour program 
of social games to enable us to make more heartistic 
bond with our guests.  

The workshop program ended at around 15:00 
making appointments, and discussing about the 
lectures, and answering questions about our 
activities and True Parents’ teachings.  

We believe that the precious guests that came 
despite the harsh weather are truly more prepared, 
and they’re attitude during and after the lectures 
supports this claim. We would like to offer our 

sincere gratitude for our beloved Heavenly Parents 
for guiding them towards us, and us towards them; 
we absolutely believe that if we offer enough 
JeongSung (sincere devotion), we can truly bring joy 
to Heavenly Parents, and we would like to offer our 
sincere gratitude for all the brothers and sisters 
working hard for the world wide providence, 
because this is the way we can move the Spirit 
World in our favor to truly fulfill True Parent’s vision 
and Heavenly Parents dream.   

I would like to offer this report, with gratitude and 
hope, for our Beloved Heavenly Parents, 

 Aju ! Thank you very much, Aju.

 

 


